STRATEGY AND REGENERATION OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE HELD ON THE

6 DECEMBER 2004.

ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE ABOVE COMMITTEE.

Present: Councillors Smyth (Chair), Fernandez, Ainsworth, R. Garrido, Compton, Broughton, Jolley, Dawson and King. 

Officers and invitees:  Councillors Hinds, Lancaster and Devine, Debbie Brown, Emily Kynes and Owen Topping.

Prior to the start of the meeting Members received an introduction to E-Learning and the courses available.     

ITEM
ACTION REQUIRED
RESPONSIBLE 

MEMBER / OFFICER
TIMESCALE

1.

Apologies for Absence.
Councillors Slater, Owen and Humphreys and Russell Bernstein.



2.

Action sheet.

Karen Lucas
Inclusion to be added to item 4 – Tourism Strategy.

Salford City Council to approach the hospitality industry for joint funding to develop a tourism/visitor strategy for the City. A small levy per customer was suggested.
Karen Lucas
Done.

3.

Declaration of interest for items on the agenda.


Councillor Ainsworth informed Members that he is an employee of the Employment Regeneration Partnership (ERP), providing advice and guidance to the unemployed and a sub contractor to Job Centre Plus.  Councillor Ainsworth explained that he has checked and there is no conflict of interest with the Council as an employer item included on today’s agenda.



4.

Salford City Council as an employer.

Debbie Brown, Emily Kynes, Councillors Hinds and Devine.
Following on from the presentation at the meeting in November and feedback from Members, Officers presented a revised action plan to include targets and outcomes.

Economic Development led the initial action plan, however this has now  transferred to Personnel. 

Action Plan – issues noted.

Objective 1:

· Action A - Directors endorsed the “Options for Recruitment and Selection” on the 2 December, and are committed to setting targets by the end of February 2005. 

· Action B -With regards to clerical vacancies the Council has on average 150 vacancies per year, the creation of a pooled approach will help to reduce costs from using agency staff. The Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee are considering the overall costs incured by using agency staff throughout the council.

· Action C - Recruitment forums will be held in various locations throughout the City, including schools.

· Action F - Depending on the apprenticeship there are different levels of entry; therefore they do not all require 5 GCSE’s. The Council apprenticeship will be aimed at young people at risk of social exclusion.

Objective 2:

· Action B – An interview process is held in the schools to choose the young people for work experience placements. There is a coordinated role with the school to follow up on the young people who drop out of their placement.

· Action C - There is more work to be done and there is a possibility of sharing information via a database.

Councillor Ainsworth conveyed his concerns that the action plan is did not consider the modified action plan to be sufficiently comprehensive and does not satisfactorily cover the spectrum of employment generating/skill training issues and initiatives that were outlined in the originating report of Nov 93 and the specific request for the conclusions/experiences/lessons learned by the member of staff who has recently left the employ of the Council to be recorded/ built upon.

Agreed:

1. Seven of the nine Members in attendance endorsed the action plan.

2. Hereafter the review and evaluation of the action plan will be presented at the Customer and Support Services Scrutiny Committee; Members of this committee will be invited to attend.



5.

Post office closures.

Councillor Lancaster and Owen Topping.
Councillor Lancaster circulated two documents; a press release and a background document outlining the concerns of the Council with regards the closures.

Due to an unsatisfactory response to the submissions made by the Council and unwillingness by the Post Office to be proactive in coming up with solutions, a meeting has been organised with the Minister to discuss the matter further. The Council will also be approaching Post Watch a Statutory body set up to represent the interests of consumers in the changing postal market. Provides an independent complaints service against the Post office.

Councillor Lancaster added that he as some concerns about the possible recommendations from the forthcoming Crown Post Office Review.

Councillor R Garrido asked who sits on the Post Watch Board, is there a possibility of a representative from the Local authority joining; and do we have details of their terms of reference in anticipation of the Post Offices next review? Councillor Lancaster agreed to consider this suggestion further.

Councillor Lancaster concluded the Council need to monitor the effect the post office closures will have on the rent and rate payments.



6.

Quarterly Crime and Disorder Strategy Performance Targets.
No issues raised.

Members agreed the usefulness in receiving copies of the quarterly targets.



7.

Regeneration report - update.

Karen Lucas
The completion of the final report has been delayed, the commission aim to have it completed for January 2005.

Members asked for the report to be presented at this committee for scrutinising; the process to be clarified.
Karen Lucas
December 2004.

8.

Work programme.

Karen Lucas.
Members agreed the work programme.

The Chairs Group will decide which Scrutiny Committee will consider (i) Youth initiatives and crime (ii) Affordable housing In Salford, as they are both cross cutting issues with other Scrutiny Committees. 

= The Chairs Group agreed on Monday 6 December 2004 that youth and crime issues could be considered by Strategy and Regeneration and incorporated into the crime and disorder work they are undertaking. The Environmental, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee will consider affordable housing, with an invite to the Members of Strategy and Regeneration when presented. 

Karen Lucas to provide a briefing paper at the January meeting for Members to consider crime and disorder in more detail. 
Karen Lucas
10 January 2005.

9.

Forward Plan.

Karen Lucas
Members asked for more detail to be circulated on the Salford Community Wardens Forward Strategy, due for presentation at Cabinet on the 22 December 2004.
Karen Lucas
ASAP -December 2004

Date of Next Meeting: Monday 10 January 2005, buffet at 1.30pm, meeting commencing at 1.50pm, in a committee room at Salford Civic Centre.

Chair
Councillor Susan Slater
0161 872 2368

Vice Chair
Councillor Alice Smyth
0161 799 3077

Assistant Director
Russell Bernstein
0161 793 3530

Scrutiny Support Officer
Karen Lucas
0161 793 3318
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